Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee - 24th July, 2008


IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
St Mary's Church Hall,

Penry Avenue,

Cadishead

24th July, 2008


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors, Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Houlton, Kean and Lightup 

Christine Hudson – In the Chair

Ann Cavanagh – Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society

Chris Lunn – Irlam Writers’ Group

Nancy Heap – Irlam and Cadishead Hazard Initiative

John Morley – Rotary Club Irlam


Terry Handsley – The De Traffords Residents Association


Gladys Marshall – Over 50s Group


Bill Brock – Friends of Irlam Train Station



Brian Hyles – Salford Royal Hospital


Alan Whitfield – Irlam and Cadishead Festival Committee]


Chris William – Irlam Labour Party



David Taylor – Irlam Rotary Club



David Mclachlan – Irlam Rotary Club



Collette Fairfax – The Hamilton Davies Trust



Roy Waters – Resident



Saeed Ali - }



Tom O’Reily - }



Brian Lowndes - }



Beverley Lowndes - }



Teresa Thompson - }



Irene Oakes - }



Stephen Thompson - }



Edward Houlton - } 



J. Booth - }



Marjorie Froggart - }



Barbara Tynan - } 



Chris Dickenson - }



Frank Oakes – Boathouse



Geoff Knight – St Clements Residents

OFFICERS PRESENT:



Chris Trueblood – Irlam and Cadishead Community Development Worker



Trupti Patel – Traffic and Transportation Manager


Fay Flatt – Irlam and Cadishead Community Arts Officer



Sue Ness – Administration Officer


Inspector Jill Gorse – GMP 

20.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Mann, Karen Burrows, Martin Vickers, Ursula Sossalla-Iredale and Mrs Cherry.
21.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held

on 15th May, 2008.
22.
POLICING UPDATE
Jill Gorse provided the Community Committee with a policing update for the Irlam and Cadishead areas. Generally both areas had seen a reduction in the number of incidents of crime, yet, the police had concerns regarding the number of opportunistic crimes conducted in the area. Residents were reminded to be extra vigilant with home and car security, particularly relating to the display of valuables, attempts to conceal valuables should be made wherever possible. 
It was further explained that anti-social behaviour displayed by young people was the biggest policing issue facing the Irlam and Cadishead areas, attempts to tackle such problems were explained, e.g. via extra policing at weekends and the recently introduced Dispersal Order.
Enquiries were raised concerning the De Trafford’s HomeWatch Scheme, Jill Gorse explained that as far as she was aware, there should be no problems in establishing and maintaining HomeWatch Schemes, agreed to contact the Residents Association Secretary to discuss any issues. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

23.
OPEN FORUM

(a) Park, Highbury Avenue
Residents from Highbury Avenue attended the meeting of the Community Committee to raise concerns about the effect that the newly installed lights, situated at the rear of their properties in the nearby park, were having on the area. Residents voiced concerns relating to anti-social behaviour, the lights being used to gain access to residents land and property, and the potential risks associated with areas of the park being concealed by greenery. Members of the Committee agreed that the area would benefit from a fence/enclosure around the lights and properties, and that the bushes which were cause for concern needed to be removed.
RESOLVED: THAT Steve Jones, Parks Development Officer, be asked to co-ordinate a meeting involving local residents and key representatives involved with the park, to consider the most effective way to address the above concerns, 
(b) CSG Landstar
Clarification was sought concerning changes to the above company’s intention to deal with hazardous waste, as a result of a recent license application. Councillor Hill explained that there were to be no changes to the operation of CSG Landstar, and that the confusion had occurred due to an error in the company’s application for an amended license. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

(c) Traffic Congestion
Traffic congestion on Moorfield Lane was highlighted as an issue which needed addressing within the area. Trupti Patel responded that Moorfield Lane was located within a traffic calming scheme which was progressing well. It was anticipated that the measure taken would assist in resolving traffic congestion within the area. 
RESOLVED: THAT T. Patel provide an update on the progress of the traffic calming scheme at the next meeting of the Community Committee. 

(d) Number 22 Bus Service
The lack of a bus route, which operated between Irlam and Swinton was raised, alongside agreement from members of the committee that the area would benefit from a bus service which connected the two areas. 
RESOLVED: THAT GMPTE be contacted to ascertain the feasibility of establishing the above suggested bus route. 

24.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD INTIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement as at 4th June 2008, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 17th June, 2008, were submitted. 
Chris Trueblood reported that a grant application had been received for a lectern at Marge and Steel which had incurred an overspend of £54.94. The Committees agreement to support the overspend was requested. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the financial position statement be noted. 



(2) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group be endorsed. 


(3) THAT the request to support the overspend of £54.94 for a lectern be endorsed.

25.
SALFORD RADIO

Steve Suttie provided information about Salford Radio and invited questions from members of the committee, including, but not limited to, the radio’s application for funding from the Committees Devolved Budget. 
It was explained Salford City Radio was a not-for-profit community radio station, operated and run by volunteers, it aims to offer a local radio service concerned primarily with Salford and the people of Salford. It was further explained that the Radio Station was committed to assisting all not for profit organisations with free publicity for events and promotions. In addition, the radio station was keen to recruit and train volunteer presenters and technicians from Irlam and Cadishead, with the intention of giving them a show. 
It was explained that Salford Radio had chosen to target the Irlam and Cadishead areas as they felt the areas could gain from being involved with the station. Some people present at the meeting stated they had found it difficult to receive a signal from the radio station in Irlam and Cadishead, Steve explained that there had been problems in setting-up community radio, yet, appeals were being made to Ofcom to overcome issues with the signal. All those present at the meeting were asked to check if they could receive a signal from the radio station and report back at the next meeting. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT with regard to the application for funding, a decision be deferred until the quality of signal in the area is ascertained and considered adequate for the area. 

26.
DIGITAL INFORMATION BOARD

Dave Taylor, Treasurer of Irlam Rotary Club, delivered a presentation regarding the newly installed Digital Information Board at Fairhills Road. It was explained that management of the board was via a partnership agreement involving, Irlam Rotary Club, Salford City Council, Hamilton Davis Trust and Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee. Activities and services could be advertised from voluntary and community groups with messages from partners, e.g., Salford City Council, PCT, Policing and Housing Association. The Board could not be used for business, commercial, private or political advertising. Any groups wishing to register to make use of the board were instructed to complete a registration form, which were available from local libraries or to download from www.irlam.net. Dave Taylor thanked David Mclachlan and Alan Whitfield, members of Irlam Rotary Club, for their involvement and efforts with the development and successful establishment of the board. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted and Dave Taylor be thanked for the presentation. 

27.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
(a) Relocation of Housing Services

Chris Trueblood reported that the Housing Services, currently based at Irlam Council Offices, would be relocating in November, 2008, to a new area. The Integrated Adult Care Team will be moving into the office space currently occupied by housing services. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(b) Health Improvement Worker
The Committee were informed that Debbie Kemp would be leaving her role as Health Improvement Worker to commence a new post. Members of the Committee expressed their thanks for the work that Debbie had undertaken in the area and wished all the best for the future. 
RESOLVED: THAT a letter be sent, on behalf of Community Committee, thanking D. Kemp for her work and wishing her all the best for the future. 

28.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
(a) Bus Service, School Lane

Councillor Kean was pleased to report that proposals for the combined School Lane and Moss Vale bus service to operate during off-peak times from Monday 1st September, 2008, had been developed and submitted to the Traffic Commissioner. 
(b) Festival Committee

Alan Whitfield, on behalf of the Festival Committee, thanked the Community Committee for the funding allocated towards the Festival. The theme for this year’s festival would be Lark in the Park. Alan expressed thanks to Fay Flatt and Sue Ness, in recognition for the work they had contributed towards preparing for the Festival Committee. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

(c) Hamilton Davis Trust Summer Programme

A guide compiled by Caroline Lightfoot, of the Hamilton Davis Trust, was available for members of the committee, which detailed the programmes and events which would be running throughout the summer. Further copies of the guide were available to download from www.Irlam.net, or could be obtained from libraries, children’s centres, youth centres and Fit City Irlam/Cadishead. Members of the committee were invited to submit comments or feedback to the Hamilton Davies Trust via telephone on 0845 345 3133 or writing to PO BOX 144, Warrington, WA3 6XL. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

(d) Young at Heart
Chris Trueblood informed the Committee that a celebration of older people in Salford, entitled ‘Young at Heart’, would be taking place between 29th September and 10th October, 2008. Grants up to £200 would be available for anyone wishing to organise an event Application forms for anyone wishing to apply for a grant were available by contacting Chris Trueblood on 0161 606 6779. 
(e) Community Committee Promotional Leaflet
Chris Trueblood explained that a leaflet to promote the work of the Community Committee was being compiled and a promotional photograph would be taken on the 8th August, 2008. Anyone wishing to be involved should contact Sue Ness or Chris Trueblood at Irlam Council Offices on 0161 6066779/6066786. 
29.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Thursday 18th September, 2008, 7.00 p.m., at Irlam Community Centre, Locklands Lane, Irlam. 
